
NITNC                           MEETING MINUTES                             June 13, 2,023              40 AƩendees 

 

Dan Knechtel opened the meeƟng for Terry at 6:30 p.m. 

He thanked the boy Scouts from Troop 171 for picking up the trash along the Barnes Road Hill as one of 
their Service Projects for the Community. 

June 16th is the last day to request dump passes. 

The Summer Concerts are set fpr July 11, 18, and 25 on the lawn area beside the Prince of Peace Church 
from 6:30-8:30p.m.   

Jeanine McKinney reported a balance of $6,518.97.  $38.00 was collected at the last meeƟng. 

Lieutenant Jake Jensen said that Summer is usually a busier Ɵme for crime reports.  There have recently 
been reports of drag racing on Indian Trail.  He asked that people report crimes if they see them. 

June is the Ɵme for the ElecƟon of Officers for the Neighborhood Council.  Since there were no new 
nominaƟons put forth, the current officers will conƟnue to serve for another year. 

 

Mark Davies gave the Community Assembly Report. 

City of Spokane Urban Forestry has provided a tree watering guide for Spokane.  Copies are on the table 
as you enter. 

The Mobile Speed Feedback Program is underway. The trailers are now on their third rotaƟon. One can 
be seen on lower Indian Trail just past Kathleen.  Unfortunately, trailers conƟnue to be vandalized, 
affecƟng the availability of the trailers. If anyone sees persons vandalizing these trailers, please call 911 
or Crime Check. 

There were 21 clean-up events that took place in April and May.  The Dump Pass program is running out 
of money and the last day to get Dump Passes is this Friday June 16th. 

Council President (CP) Beggs will be leaving his City Council seat in July for a Spokane County Superior 
Court appointment. 

 

Nancy Perkins reported for the Cop Shop News.   

A good way to help deter crime in a neighborhood is to start a Block Watch Program.  InformaƟon is 
available at the Shadle Cop Shop.  She encouraged anyone interested to volunteer at the shop. She 
announced that the Cop Shop is sponsoring 4 Neighborhood Park Concerts this summer too.  

Annie Deasy introduced our new ONS Liaison for Indian Trail area, Pollyanne Birge. 

The City is seeking input from the Neighborhoods on Traffic Calming Projects.  There will be a Virtual 
Workshop held June 16-23 to discuss ideas. 



Karen StraƩon gave an update from the City Council.  She stressed that there is Power in the 
Neighborhood Councils.  It is important to e-mail our City Council RepresentaƟves when there are issues 
that need to be addressed. 

The Council recently approved money for the City and County from a seƩlement reached between the 
State of Washington and Opioid Distributors and Pharmacies that sold them.  The money will be used for 
educaƟon and prevenƟon. 

KaƟe Kosanke , Spokane Urban Forester, spoke about the importance of healthy trees in our 
environment and their many benefits. 

Lisa Woodward, from the Regional Clean Air Agency, spoke about the constant monitoring of the air 
quality by the Environmental ProtecƟon Agency.  Fires are a main concern from July through September. 

Randy McGlen is running for a posiƟon on the City Council for District 3.  He spoke about his 
qualificaƟons and ideas on how to address some of the issues the City faces. 

Dan closed the meeƟng at 8:25p.m.   The next meeƟng will be September 12, 2,023. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


